[image: image1.jpg]\_\\\

D)

UNISON

the public servzce union

J

N







[image: image2.png]



UNISON DIRECT 08000 857 857
YORKSHIRE AMBULANCE SERVICE BRANCH 

www.uyab.co.uk





                      Date: 20/12/17
Dear Member,

Following yesterday’s operational joint steering group meeting Unison alongside the other recognised trade unions has agreed the following with the Trust’s management team. 

The implementation of a urgent/intermediate tier within the Trust which allows two band 3 members to work together but only responding to low acuity patients/ Inter-hospital transfers. The staff will not be predominantly blue light trained (whilst acknowledging that some of the old urgent tier members are already blue light trained)   
These crews will be managed and dispatched by a separate low acuity team desk. Members working on the team will only be sent to patients that have already been assessed by a clinician and do not require a blue light response. Ideally the crews would work on an urgent/PTS ambulance so there can be no confusion around the type of response they can be dispatched to. (An exception being as first responder to hands on CPR as first responder) 
It was also agreed in order to support the Trust and relieve pressure on A&E and to avoid losing contracts to private providers that any current band 3 ECA could work overtime or be paired up on this “urgent” tier but only working within the parameters outlined above.  Basically no blue light responding and ONLY to patients that have already been assessed by a clinician. This does not mean routinely backing up RRV responders.
As part of this process it has been formally agreed that RRV members can no longer be forced off the cars, as was happening in some areas, but UNISON did agree that management can ask members if the RRV member would be willing to pair up on a DCA but they wouldn’t be pressured and it would only be by mutual agreement.

It was also highlighted that some permanent relief members are currently only being allocated two weekends off in a ten week period. It was clarified that relief members of staff are entitled to four weekends off within a ten week rota period. Annual leave will be included in the weekends off when taken.  UNISON stated that some members did not have enough annual leave to assure this would happen so asked for two more weekends off over the annual leave period. This was acknowledged and supported by the Trust. 
The Trust recently sent out a ‘Paramedic questionnaire’ regarding current levels of training, any members with concerns or queries over this should email unison@yas.nhs.uk or contact Bryn Webster directly on 07798 825 574 


